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Crocus nudiflorus spreads by sending out stolons from the parent corm and it loves moving through the sand 

plunges. Originally I plunged one mesh basket of the white form Crocus nudiflorus óOrlaô and now there are few 

of the mesh baskets in this plunge without  a visitor from this crocus, in addition there are self-sown seedlings most 

of which are the typical purple of this species but we do have a number of white forms from this seed in the garden 

now. 
 

 
A number of Crocus nudiflorus shoots are appearing through the pine needle mulch which falls naturally from the 

small pine tree on the raised wall ï a few years ago I planted a single corm there I had found in the sand plunge. 



Daylight 

robbery 

 

Frustratingly 

mice are still 

feeding on the 

crocus corms ï 

the new growing 

corm may have 

a smell at this 

time of year that 

attracts the 

rodents or 

maybe the 

emerging flower 

shoot draws 

their attention to 

the tasty treat 

lying below. 

This week we 

have lost four 

pots of Crocus 

vallicola and 

two of Crocus 

nudiflorus -I do 

recommend that 

you put wire mesh under (weighed down by) the gravel which gives a degree of protection however I found a few 

pots had no mesh so I just laid it on top of the gravel as you can see they just moved the wire mesh protector aside. 

 

 
So far we have not had any crocus corms eaten in this sand bed since I covered it in cobbles as a deterrent last year.  



 
 

As regular readers will 

know the 1
st
 of September 

is the day I water the bulb 

houses after the summer 

dry period.  

I have been moving more 

bulbs from pots into the 

sand beds where the bulbs 

are growing in nothing but 

sharp sand. As part of my 

feeding regime I am 

scattering some pelletised 

NPK 7-7-7 on the sand 

before I water.  

My reasoning behind this 

is that even though it may 

be some time before we 

see any growth above 

ground now they are 

watered their root system 

will start to grow this 

requires nitrogen and 

phosphorous and the 

better the roots grow the 

better the bulbs will grow. 


